
School council meeting minutes 10/3/17 

 

Present - All children and Mr Christy.  

 

Matters Arising. 

1. School lunches - A group was set up to monitor 

school lunches and to suggest some improvements 

to some aspects that the want to improve upon.  

Pupils preferred when salads were separated by 

vegetables so they could choose what they liked.  

Also pupils like the idea of possibly having 

music on the playground on some days.  The group 

members are: 

Ali Raja (Drangon) Leader of the group 

Eia (Larch) 

Sora (Cedar) 

Amirah (Dragon) 

Kelly (Sycamore) 

Anjele (Ash) 

Zara (Redwood) 

Alesha (Elm) 

If you have any ideas or comments about school 

dinners please feel free to speak to any of the 

members of the committee. 

 

 

2. Bike Feedback - Amal and Tayyab provided feedback 

on the meeting that they had with Mr Mason-

Edwards about the possibility of pupils bringing 

bikes to school.  Mr Mason-Edwards was very 

positive about the possibility of pupils bringing 

their bikes but had one or two reservations about 

this.  We are awaiting Mr Mason-Edwards receiving 



an email from Bike-ability before we can take 

this any further. 

 

3. PE last half term of this year – Mr Christy 

reminded pupils that they are able to decide as a 

year group what activities they would like to do 

for the last half term of this year (Summer 2). 

School councillors should supply ideas to Mr 

Christy by the end of Friday 17th March.  The 

ideas will be looked at and voted on in year 

groups. 

 

4. Child of the week certificates – Pupils are not 

overly impressed with the certificate at the 

moment and feel that it doesn’t reflect the 

achievement of being Child of the Week.  The 

possibility of having a competition to design a 

new certificate was mentioned.  Sara and Husney 

(Year 4) are going to lead on this. 

 

5. Bikes – It has been mentioned by a few pupils 

that they would like to come to school on their 

bikes.  Mr Christy discussed the issues that he 

can see that would need to be sorted out before 

this could happen (safety and cost).  Amal and 

Tayyab (Year 6) to meet Mr Mason-Edwards to see 

if this is possible. 

 

6. Buddy Stop - Mrs Fairchild would like the 

councillors to pick the signs for the new buddy 

stops. 

 

7. House points roll over – Mr Christy discussed the 

idea that when a house wins the house points they 

can hold on to that win and save it to get a 

larger prize after several wins. Ideas for what 

those prizes can be are wanted.  Any ideas please 

see your school councillors. 

 



8. Mr Christy to speak to Kelly (Year 6) about any 

progress made with chopping down the bushes at 

the bottom of the hill on the playground. 

 

Date of the next meeting - Tuesday 14th June 2016 

 


